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Dear Jessi 

 

 

 

Your letter dated 26 April 2022 refers. A report will be prepared for Council to consider your 

request for a donation / sponsorship for the 2022 season. However, the Shire would like to 

bring the following to your attention, at the Ordinary Council Meeting of 19 May 2021 Council 

resolved as follows, which was also conveyed to your club (see attached correspondence 

explaining this to the club). 

 

“Advises all the registered sporting clubs in Nungarin that donation in future years cannot be 

guaranteed and that they should contact the Shire Administration Office at least 6 months prior 

to the commencement of their season so Shire officers can assist with the preparation of grant 

applications to fund their upcoming financial needs.” 

 

With regard to grants it would be worth contacting the Central Wheatbelt Winter Sport 

Executive Officer. The Shire does contribute financially to this organisation who inter alia assist 

clubs by looking into funding and grant opportunities. The contact details for the Wheatbelt 

Winter Sports is as follows: 

 

Executive Officer Gina Boyne 

Central Wheatbelt Winter Sports 

PO Box 208 

KOORDA WA 6475 

 

Another avenue the club could possibly investigate is to undertake fundraising at the monthly 

Nungarin Markets. The Shire recently spoke to the organisers of the markets who indicated 

they are always looking for clubs who are interested in doing some fund raising to assist with 

the markets. Should you be interested in you could contact Nola Bennett on 0429 465 196.  

 

Should you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact the Shire. 

 

Regards 

 
Leonard Long 

Chief Executive Officer 
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